Idaho Association of Health Underwriters

Board of Trustees Meeting

February 3rd 2022
Barrelhouse Pub & Grill

5181 N Glenwood St, Garden City, ID 83714
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Guy Stubbs, Nathan Semons, Angie Jackson, Ernie Kroll, Ryan Heider, Dawna Aragon, Pedro Rojas, Brett Thomas, Steve Moore, Phaedra Anderson, Sue Stokesberry, Terrie Trevino, Rhonda Bartholomew, Korey Ashton,  Lisa Brown, Jeremy Watson, and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Knute Kleven, Malia Rogers, Glen Ogden
GUESTS PRESENT: David Wilcox, Austin Thomas
Assignments:
· Rhonda – forward Cap Conference vaccination verification email to the board.
· Phaedra – find out if legislator meetings can be moved from Wednesday to Monday or Tuesday.

· Phaedra – check with Benn; how to get an IAHU member on the CE Committee.

· Legislative committee – work with Benn on House Bill 433 letter.

· Local chapters – plan to deliver HUPAC Admin fund contributions at Cap Conference.

Meeting called to order at 10:37am
Reading of NAHU Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the anti-trust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 
2. Review previous action items 
3. President’s Report – Guy Stubbs, IAHU President
a. Upcoming Events
· Idaho Medicare Supplement Changes CE Course

· Held at The Barrelhouse Pub & Grill this morning at 9:00am.

· 1 CE credit and 20 attendees

· Day on the Hill w/ NAIFA (Thursday, Feb. 3rd, 2022)
· Capitol Conference (Feb. 28th – March 2nd, 2022) Washington, DC 
· IAHU Health Symposium (Thursday, April 28th, 2022) Galaxy Event Center
· YHI CE Course – 3 hour presentation, a “sneak peek” into the new update for June.
· National Conference (June 25th – 28th, 2022) Austin, TX
· Region VII Meeting (August 2022) Idaho
b. 2022 Sponsorship Packages
· This is the last year of our contract with Blue Cross. We need to have a discussion ASAP with BCI about continuing their platinum sponsorship. 
· Angie will follow up again with Molina and United Healthcare.
4. Reports
a. Secretary / Treasurer’s Report – Ernie Kroll, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· Review of January 6th, 2022 board meeting minutes. Brett Thomas made a motion to approve the January meeting minutes. Pedro Rojas seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
· Review of January 2022 Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet. Brett Thomas made a motion to accept the January financials. Phaedra Anderson seconded the motion. Motion passed.
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Ryan Heider, Knute Kleven, Dawna Aragon
· Membership is looking good overall.
b. Awards Report – Sue Stokesberry, Terrie Trevino
· Sue sent a list of certification criteria to the local award chairs.

· Isern and Leavitt award nomination forms have been sent to the membership.

· We will not do a “Chapter of the Year” award this year.
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Malia Rogers
· Steve and Malia sent a survey to the local professional development chairs asking how the state can help them; received some good feedback.
· Will have a follow up “brainstorming” meeting in about 3 weeks.

· Any CE course that is offered in person and virtually must be filed as two separate courses. 

· The board discussed the benefits of having an IAHU member on the CE approval committee. Phaedra will check with Benn to see if he knows how we would go about that.
d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas, IAHU Communications Chair
· Next newsletter will go out first part of March, and include Day on the Hill and Cap Conference updates.
e. HUPAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew, IAHU HUPAC Chair
· Rhonda reminded everyone that NAHU is pushing for 100% board participation for state and local boards, with a minimum contribution of either the 12x12 or $150 per year.
· Also, NAHU is asking that chapters bring their Admin Fund contributions to Capitol Conference rather than National Conference.
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas, IAHU Media / Social Media Chair 
· Pedro will be posting symposium information as it becomes available. Anything else you would like posted, please let Pedro know. Korey mentioned that it might be fun to “Go Live” while in 

Washington, D.C.
g. Legislative Report – Phaedra Anderson
· Capitol Conference 2022
· Those registered to attend Capitol Conference in person are: 

Rhonda Bartholomew, Guy Stubbs, Sue Stokesberry, Phaedra Anderson, Lisa Brown, Angie Jackson, Tara Tandrow, Robert Tierney and Lisa Wilson
· Those registered to attend virtually are:

Stacie Anthony, Knute Kleven, Jolynn Short, Mary Sorensen and Hilary Swidecki
· Legislator meetings scheduled:

Tuesday @ 1:00pm – Senator Risch

Wednesday @ 1:45pm – Rep. Simpson

Wednesday @ 3:00pm – Rep. Fulcher 

· Phaedra will check to see if the legislator meetings scheduled for Wednesday can be moved to Monday or Tuesday.

· As of January 15th, 2022 Washington, DC went into a modified lockdown. Vaccine cards must be presented for entrance into any building. Also, there will be a mask mandate for all indoor facilities. 
· House Bill 433 looks like it will pass. Funding will come from a different committee.
· The board discussed writing a letter and taking a stance on this Bill. The legislative committee will work with Benn Brocksome.
h. Symposium Report – Nathan Semons, IAHU President-Elect / Symposium Chairperson

· Most speakers are confirmed. Still looking for a motivational type speaker.

· Next meeting is on Wednesday, February 9th at 10:30am.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. Treasure Valley AHU – Lisa Brown, TVAHU President
· Your Health Idaho meeting coming up on February 10th. There will be in person and virtual options and will be opened up statewide.

· Bowling tournament coming up soon.
b. Southern Idaho AHU – Jeremy Watson, SIAHU President 
· SIAHU had a couple of speakers lined up recently, but they fell through. 

· Currently working on the axe throwing event.
c. North Idaho AHU – Ernie Kroll, NIAHU President
· Next meeting will be on Thursday, Feb. 17th - this will be offered in person and virtually. Brad Miles and Northwest Special Hospital CFO, Rick Rasmussen will speak.

· Working on bowling event - March or April. 
d. Eastern Idaho AHU – Glen Ogden, EIAHU President
· March – charity bowling event

7. New Business
8. Closing comments 

Meeting adjourned at 11:55am
